# 2023年度 問題分析と学習アドバイス

# <一般入試>「英語」

## 【2023年度の問題分析】<一般入試>

試験時間は60分で、大問は5題、小問数は40問。いずれも例年通りで、全体の構成に変化はない。解答はすべてマークシートに記入する選択式である。大問ごとの出題内容は以下の通り。

I	長文読解問題 問題文は27行(400語弱)。語句言い換え問題が5問,内容把握問題(英問英答)が5問。いずれも4択。
П	短文空所補充問題 空所に適切な語句を補充して英文を完成させる問題が10問。4択。
Ш	文法正誤問題 誤りを含む下線部を指摘する問題が5問。4択。
IV	和文英訳選択問題 与えられた日本語に合う英文を選ぶ問題が5問。3択。
V	会話文空所補充問題 いずれも13行からなる2つの会話文中の空所に適切な語句を補充する問題がそれぞれ5問ずつ。いずれも4択。

長文読解問題,文法・語法・語彙問題,和文英訳(選択),会話文問題と様々な形式で出題されている。長文読解問題(大問I)では内容把握問題と語句言い換え問題の出題数が同じなので、全体として見れば、文法・語法・語彙に関する出題比重が高いと言える。

大問Iの英文は、夜型人間・朝型人間に関する内容で、なじみやすい題材が選ばれている。難易度は標準的であり、段落構成も明瞭であるので、内容把握問題では設問の該当箇所を見つけやすいだろう。語句言い換え問題も標準的な内容である。

大問Ⅱは語法や熟語の知識を問う問題がほとんどである。やや迷うものもあるかもしれないが、全体的に見れば難易度は標準的である。 広い範囲から出題されている。

大問Ⅲの文法正誤問題は、今年度に関しては文法問題だけでなく語法に関する出題も多く見られた。文法・語法ともに広範囲からの出題で、正確な知識が求められる。

大間IVは「日本語の文に最もよく対応する英文」を選択するものであるが、日本語文の意味内容を正確に表すものを見極めるように心がければ、正解は得られるはずである。

大問Vは二人の人物の対話形式になっている。会話の状況・内容を考えて選択させるものと語法の知識を問うものの両方が含まれている。

## 【学習アドバイス】<一般入試>

### ●語彙について

問題分析のところでも述べたように、本学では語彙に関する出題の比重が高いと言える。したがって、語彙力を身につけることは重要な受験対策になる。ただし、無理をして難度の高い単語を覚えようとする必要はない。長文読解問題にしても、本学の場合、やや難しい単語には注が付けられているため、教科書レベルの標準的な語彙力があれば十分に対応できる。日頃より予習および復習をきちんと行い、わからない単語があれば辞書を引いて確かめる姿勢をもって勉強を進めてもらいたい。単語集による学習も必要であるが、読解問題まで視野に入れるならば、それで十分であるとは言えない。実際に英文を読んで、「単語集で覚えた知識では理解できない」という経験をした人は少なくないだろう。単語は文の中で初めて意味を持つものだから、「文の中での語の意味」を考えながら読んでいく必要がある。辞書を参考にしながら、ある単語がどのような使い方をされているのか、他の語とどのような連携をしているのか、などといったことを意識しながら、幅広い応用のきく語彙力を身につけることを目指そう。

## ●文法について

本学入試では、主に大問Ⅲで文法知識を問う問題が出題される。また他の大問でも文法的観点から考えるべき問題が含まれている。例年広範囲にわたる項目が問われるので、標準的レベルの参考書や問題集で、一通り全分野を満遍なく学習することが対策として必要である。また、文法だけを独立させて勉強するのではなく、たとえば文章を読んでいてどのような構造になっているのかわからない文に出会ったとき、文法参考書などで調べるという習慣を身につけるようにしたい。本学で出題される文法問題は、高校で学習する基礎的事項が大半であるため、ふだん利用する学習用英文法書の例文と解説を十分に理解しておけば、完答は可能である。基本的な例文の理解を徹底し、さらに標準的な問題演習の繰り返して知識を定着させるようにすれば、対策としては十分であろう。語法については、ひとつひとつの単語に決まり事があり、同じ単語でも様々な用法や意味があるので、場合に応じて繰り返し辞書で確かめながら勉強を進めるしかない。多少時間がかかっても納得するまで調べる姿勢が求められる。

#### ●長文・会話文について

上でも述べたように、文章読解には語彙と文法の両方の知識が身についていることが前提となる。両者の知識を生かしつつ、英文の構造規則に基づいて前から順番に英文を処理することを目指そう。少し難しいと感じる文章の場合には、例えば主語・動詞にマークを付けたり、句・節などの意味のまとまりごとにスラッシュを入れるといった様々な工夫をしてみるとよい。その上で、全体の論理展開を正確に把握する力を身につけることが大切である。そのためには本文全体を巨視的にとらえ、意味段落を確定してから、問われているのが本文のどの部分にあたるかを特定する必要がある。筆者の主張はどこか、主張を裏付ける根拠はどこか、具体例はどこか、一般論はどこか、といったことを意識した読解訓練を平素から行っておくことで、設問内容の該当箇所が発見しやすくなるだろう。

会話問題については、話者がどのような主題を巡って会話しているのかを常に意識する必要がある。また、会話文特有の口語的表現が出題されることも考えられるので、英検や過去のセンター試験、共通テストのリスニング問題などを材料にして、一通り学習しておくとよいだろう。

## 英語 一般入試 Ⅱ期

#### I. 次の英文を読んで、それに続く設問に答えなさい。

Are you a *night owl* or an *early bird*? A person who is a *night owl* likes to stay up late. An owl is a nocturnal\* bird, which means that it is (1) active at night. You might know owls because Harry Potter has a white owl as a pet. Because owls are most active at night, people who stay awake until late at night are called *night owls*. The (2) opposite of a *night owl* is an *early bird*. These people like to wake up early in the morning. Many birds like to wake up and start singing when the sun rises. Therefore, people who like to wake up at this time too are called *early birds*. An *early bird* sometimes says they are a morning person.

What do people like about being *night owls* or *early birds*? There are different reasons for both. Some people naturally work better at night. They say they are more motivated and ② creative at this time. This means it is easier for them to work at night. It also means they get better ideas. *Night owls* might prefer the darkness and quietness of night. However, if they live in a big city, they might like the excitement of nightlife.

On the other hand, *early birds* enjoy waking up and starting the day early. Some people like waking up early because they have the most energy after a good night's sleep. They might also enjoy seeing the sun rising in the sky and hearing the first sounds of a new day starting, such as the first birds singing. Some *early birds* also like to exercise at this time before the streets become busy with other people and cars.

Most people have a (4) preference about which lifestyle they like best. However, because of work or school it is not always possible to follow the one you prefer. For example, many students and workers often have an *early bird* lifestyle, but want to have a *night owl* lifestyle. Therefore, they must train their bodies to (6) adjust to the disfavored lifestyle. Also, people's preferences might change. You might be a *night owl* but naturally change to an *early bird* over time. Regardless of your preference, most people are usually one or the other.

\*nocturnal 夜行性の

設問1 文中の下線部の意味に最も近いものを、それぞれ(a)-(d)の中から選びなさい。

#### 1. active:

- (a) awake
- (b) beautiful
- (c) dark
- (d) surprising

#### 2. opposite:

- (a) contrary concept
- (b) difficult term
- (c) general idea
- (d) technical information

### 3. creative:

- (a) busy
- (b) late
- (c) original
- (d) sleepy

#### 4. preference:

- (a) dislike
- (b) favorite
- (c) natural
- (d) ordinary

#### 5. adjust:

- (a) change
- (b) drive
- (c) rise
- (d) study

- 1. は、解答欄(1)にマークすること。
- 2. は、解答欄(2)にマークすること。
- 3. は、解答欄(3)にマークすること。
- 4. は、解答欄(4)にマークすること。
- 5. は、解答欄(5)にマークすること。

設問 2	次の質問に対する答えとして最も適切なものを、	それぞれ	(a)-(d)	の中から選
	びなさい。			

- 6. According to the text, people who are *night owls* have this name because...
  - (a) they are awake at the same time as owls.
  - (b) they look like owls.
  - (c) they sing in the morning like owls.
  - (d) they walk like owls.
- 7. What is another name for a person who is an *early bird*?
  - (a) Harry Potter's pet
  - (b) morning person
  - (c) night person
  - (d) singing bird
- 8. According to the text, what is NOT true about *night owls*?
  - (a) They might be better workers at night.
  - (b) They might enjoy the peace and quiet of the evenings.
  - (c) They might like watching the new day start.
  - (d) They might prefer the excitement of the later hours.
- 9. Which activity might an early bird enjoy?
  - (a) An early morning jog
  - (b) Playing online games all night
  - (c) Talking with friends until morning
  - (d) Waking up late
- 10. What is true about early birds and night owls?
  - (a) It is possible to change your lifestyle preference.
  - (b) Most people don't have a preference.
  - (c) Most people want to be night owls.
  - (d) You can never be a natural early bird.
    - 6. は、解答欄(6)にマークすること。
    - 7. は、解答欄(7)にマークすること。
    - 8. は、解答欄(8)にマークすること。
    - 9. は、解答欄(9)にマークすること。
    - 10. は、解答欄(10)にマークすること。

Π.	次の英文を完成させるため、( ) 内を埋めるのに最も適切なものを、それそれ (a)-(d) の中から選びなさい。			
11.	This delivery service comes ( ) another free pizza for a limited time only.  (a) at			
	(b) in			
	(c) to (d) with			
	(u) with			
12.	The ramen I ordered on the phone will ( ) within 10 minutes.			
	(a) be delivered			
	(b) be delivering			
	(c) have been delivering			
	(d) have delivered			
13.	Sarah ( ) the restroom in haste and started to fix up her makeup.			
	(a) entered			
	(b) entered to (c) was entered			
	(d) was entering to			
14.	The meeting spot is the central ticket gate of Kyoto Station, ( ) is located			
	on the first floor of the station building.			
	(a) in which			
	(b) that			
	(c) where			
	(d) which			
15.	Please send your resume and references together by ( ).			
	(a) a registering mail			
	(b) registered mail			

(c) registered mails

(d) the registering mail

16. A bronze statue will be ( ) next spring in honor of the founder of the university.  (a) collected (b) elected (c) erected	11. は、解答欄(11)にマークすること。 12. は、解答欄(12)にマークすること。 13. は、解答欄(13)にマークすること。 14. は、解答欄(14)にマークすること。 15. は、解答欄(15)にマークすること。 16. は、解答欄(16)にマークすること。
(d) neglected	10. は、解答欄(10)にマークすること。 17. は、解答欄(17)にマークすること。
17. Yesterday the JR Kobe Line was out of service ( ) the heavy rain warning	18. は、解答欄(18)にマークすること。
was in effect.	19. は、解答欄(19)にマークすること。
(a) due to	20. は、解答欄(20)にマークすること。
(b) even though	
(c) however	
(d) while	Ⅲ. 次の英文中にある誤りを、下線部 (a)-(d) の中からそれぞれ1つ選びなさい。
18. Last night I returned home earlier than usual; ( ) my parents would have worried about me.	21. The city government gives emergency announcements in several languages so  (a) (b)
(a) instead	that foreign residents <u>can</u> understand <u>it</u> .
(b) nevertheless	(c) (d)
(c) otherwise	22. One of the latest vacuum cleaners is immediate available at this electronics
(d) therefore	(a) (b) (c) (d)
	retail store.
19. Mr. Chen moved from Beijing to Osaka three years ago. He is quite satisfied	
with everything but the humid ( ) in Kansai.  (a) access  (b) heat	23. I <u>feel delighted that Sandra got promote</u> to be manager of the sales department  (a) (b) (c)
(c) succession	because she <u>made</u> great progress last year.
(d) transportation	(d)
(w transportation	04 M : Cl : Al : C' + 1
20. The environmental organization is ( ) opposing the development of the	24. Marie-Claire Alain was <u>a first-rank</u> organist <u>and</u> she <u>lived</u> to <u>being</u> 86 years old.  (a) (b) (c) (d)
residential land because it could destroy the ecosystem of the area.	(a) (b) (c) (u)
(a) anciently	25. Although he was busy, Haruki managed to meet the deadline to the manuscript
(b) dangerously	(a) (b) (c) (d)
(c) rigorously	of his new book.
(d) seldom	21. は、解答欄(21)にマークすること。
	22. は、解答欄(22)にマークすること。

23. は、解答欄(23)にマークすること。

24. は、解答欄(24)にマークすること。

25. は、解答欄(25)にマークすること。

IV. 次の日本語の文に最もよく対応する英文を、それぞれ (a)-(c) の中から選びなさい。

26. 先着50名様に当店特製の目覚まし時計をプレゼントします。

- (a) Fifty people will get our original alarm clocks by lot.
- (b) We will offer our specially made alarm clocks to the first 50 people.
- (c) You will have a chance to be one of 50 people to purchase our specially made alarm clocks.

27. オンラインショッピングではプライバシーとセキュリティ―にご注意ください。

- (a) Our online shopping site gives care to your privacy and security.
- (b) Please be aware of your privacy and security when shopping online.
- (c) You expose your privacy and security to danger at online shopping sites.

28. 日本の子どもの貧困の割合はOECD(経済協力開発機構)の平均を上回っている。

- (a) According to the OECD, Japanese children are poorer than those of other countries.
- (b) Japan's rate of child poverty is above the OECD average.
- (c) The OECD says that Japan's rate of child poverty is above average.
- 29. 例年およそ6万人が看護師の国家試験を受験します。
  - (a) About 60 thousand people attempt the national nursing exam every other year.
  - (b) Approximately 60 thousand people sit for the national nursing exam every few years.
  - (c) Around 60 thousand people take the national nursing examination every year.
- 30. 日本は食糧の60パーセント以上を海外市場に依存している。
  - (a) Japan depends on overseas markets for over 60 percent of its food.
  - (b) Japan's food exports to overseas markets is over 60 percent.
  - (c) Japan supplies more than 60 percent of its food to overseas markets.

26. は、解答欄(26)にマークすること。

27. は、解答欄(27)にマークすること

28. は、解答欄(28)にマークすること

29. は、解答欄(29)にマークすること。

30. は、解答欄(30)にマークすること。

V. 次の 2 つの会話文の空欄に入れるのに最も適切なものを、それぞれ (a)-(d) の中から選びなさい。

#### Conversation 1

Yumiko: What should we do about Ken's birthday?

Mark: Well, he really wants ( 31 ) that new Kawaguchi movie. Maybe we

can all go to that.

Yumiko: Great idea. But I'd like to get him a present or perhaps take him to lunch

too

Mark: Sounds good. (32)?

Yumiko: Well, there is a new Italian restaurant near the movie theater.

Mark: Okay. Let's take him to lunch there and the movie after. (33) this

Saturday?

Yumiko: Saturday is great. He told me that he has the ( 34 ) from his

part-time job, so he will be free then.

Mark: Great! I'll (35) him a message now to confirm and you make the

restaurant reservation.

31. (a) to eat

- (b) to look
- (c) to see
- (d) to write
- 32. (a) Any ideas
  - (b) How about you
  - (c) Oh! Wow
  - (d) What's the time

- 33. (a) Any day
  - (b) How about
  - (c) Looks like
  - (d) What day
- 34. (a) day off
  - (b) many days
  - (c) party
  - (d) work
- 35. (a) check
- (b) draw
  - (c) read
  - (d) send

- 31. は、解答欄(31)にマークすること。
- 32. は、解答欄(32)にマークすること。
- 33. は、解答欄(33)にマークすること。
- 34. は、解答欄(34)にマークすること。
- 35. は、解答欄(35)にマークすること。

#### Conversation 2

- Lisa: How was your (36), Jun?
- Jun: Unfortunately, it was not great.
- Lisa: Oh no! ( 37 )?
- $\label{eq:Jun:Well,my friends} \text{ from high school and I had big plans.} \quad \text{We were going to go}$ 
  - camping and try surfing for the first time.
- Lisa: Sounds great.
- Jun: I know! But first there was a really big ( 38 ) on the road. The cars didn't move at all! Then Mike's car broke down.
- Lisa: Not fun!
- Jun: Finally, a big storm started with lots of wind and rain. It was like ( 39 )!
- Lisa: So, did you reach the (40)?
- Jun: No, we didn't. The car wouldn't start at all, so a truck had to take it to a repair shop. And we all just went home.

- 36. (a) dinner
  - (b) exam
  - (c) weekday
  - (d) weekend
- 37. (a) Sounds great
  - (b) Sounds terrible
  - (c) What day
  - (d) What happened
- 38. (a) high school
  - (b) road
  - (c) traffic jam
  - (d) truck
- 39. (a) a dream
  - (b) a party
  - (c) a test
  - (d) a typhoon
- 40. (a) campsite
  - (b) recycle shop
  - (c) road
  - (d) home

- 36. は、解答欄(36)にマークすること。
- 37. は、解答欄(37)にマークすること。
- 38. は、解答欄(38)にマークすること。
- 39. は、解答欄(39)にマークすること。
- 40. は、解答欄(40)にマークすること。

以上で問題は終わりです。

# 英語 一般入試 Ⅱ期

大問	解答番号	解答例	配点	大問	解答番号	解答例	配点
	1	а	2		21	d	2
	2	а	2		22	С	2
	3	С	2	Ш	23	С	2
	4	b	2		24	d	2
I	5	а	2		25	d	2
1	6	а	4	IV	26	b	4
	7	b	4		27	b	4
	8	С	4		28	b	4
	9	а	4		29	С	4
	10	а	4		30	а	4
	11	d	2		31	С	2
	12	а	2		32	а	2
	13	а	2		33	b	2
	14	d 2		34	а	2	
I	15	b	2	V	35	d	2
"	16	С	2	]	36	d	2
	17	d	2		37	d	2
	18	С	2		38	С	2
	19	b	2		39	d	2
	20	С	2		40	а	2